Brothertown Music Boosters Meeting: 6/6/17

Meeting called to order at 6:16pm by Kristin Bridge

<u>In attendance:</u> Kristin Bridge, Sue Campion,
Debbie Salvaggio, Joe Jurczak, Karen Fox, Jessica Lotyczewski, Pat Moshetti,
Anne Blake, Melissa Williams, Kelly Belouin, Rocco Padula & Bonnie Mae Padula

<u>May meeting minutes approved</u> first motion by Karen Fox, second by Kelly Belouin.

Treasurer's report: report not available.

<u>Moola Money report:</u> Sue Campion provided the Booster board with the updated excel spreadsheet representing Moola activity.

News from Mrs. Lotyczewski:

The Syracuse High School Musical Theatre Awards will take place at the Landmark Theatre on Sunday June 4th at 5pm. The WCS production of **9 to 5** is nominated for *Outstanding Stage Crew* and *Outstanding Achievement by a Director*. This year, students attending will need to arrange their own transportation as busing not provided through the school.

Next year's district calendar is being created and the deadline is fast approaching. We discussed adding the Music Booster meeting to the 1st Tuesday of each month at 6pm.

The musical production season will be a bit shorter next year. Sauquoit will be undergoing the renovation of their auditorium. They will use our auditorium for one to two weeks to debut their production. Their musical will be at the end of January. This will present an opportunity for both schools to assist with each other's production. As a result, our musical production may be moved to the week of 3/10/18.

News from Mr. Moshetti: Chaperones for the Dolgeville Violet Festival need to report to the high school at 7am to load buses. Students need to arrive by 7:30am. Mr. Moshetti said we will be unloading on Horn Street at the Dolgeville Violet Festival. We will stop in Herkimer to eat on the way back to WCS. Students will have their choice between McDonalds, Taco Bell and KFC.

Old Business:

Spring Flower & plant sale- Judith Kemp-Barnes provided an email that stated the "leftover" plants were from the Belouin's order. Their order was submitted directly to Wilson's. However, Kelly advised that while it was being determined if the leftover plants were hers, she purchased plants and did not have a need for those from the fundraiser. Wilsons will accept the return of the plants and refund the Music Boosters for those flowers but only at "cost". Thank you Judith for being our contact with Wilsons and organizing the flower and plant pick up.

Also, thank you to Sue Campion for overseeing the Spring Flower sale conducted at St. E's.

New Business:

Cleveland Trip & Chaperones – The district has sent letters to chaperones that submitted volunteer applications that they have been approved. Per request of Mr. Moshetti, Bonnie will send an email out to the chaperones to remind them of upcoming CPR class. This is a requirement to chaperone.

Parades- For those traveling to Cleveland, rehearsal will bel held on Thursday 7/20/17 from 4-6 for Swing Choir, 6-7pm for Jazz Band & 7-8 for Marching Band. After Dolgeville, uniforms should be inspected for those in need of washing before Cleveland.

Ice Cream Social- Men's choir, Saxophone ensemble, Women's Choir, Jazz Band and Swing Choir are all scheduled to perform at this year's Ice Cream Social. Bonnie will provide Melissa Williams with the Ice Cream Social flyer so she can help spread the word. Kelly Belouin has reached out to Pat Louise to request her attendance during the senior student recognition at 3:30pm. Hoping for a nice turnout since this event now showcases senior students. Unfortunately, not all seniors are able to attend due to other commitments. Students have been asked to donate soda, brownies and create a custom basket for the Basket Raffle. There will be a 50/50 raffle at the social as well.

Open Floor:

This year's Bottle Drive generated a profit of \$1,060.55. Nickelback inadvertently sent the check to Ray Martin who gave to Kristin Bridge.

Add on from 6/19/17 Judith Kemp-Barnes provided the board with her written resignation from the Vice President position. Judith will not have any children involved in music during the 2017-2018 school year. We thank Judith for her contribution to the Music Boosters this past year!

Next meeting for Chaperones will be 7/11/17 at 6pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:22pm, 1st motion by Kristin Bridge, 2nd by Rocco Padula.

Meeting minutes recorded by Bonnie Mae Padula, Booster Secretary